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                          - Prepared by Mary LAU

1.   UST has the highest success rate in getting research grants
     Several newspapers (24/6) carried the report by Research Grant Council
on research grants for the fiscal year 1993-94.  UST has the highest success
rate of 72.1%, whereas CU got the highest number of projects (56) approved.

2.   Executive Development Programme for Hainan senior government officials
     Four Chinese newspapers picked up our press release on the programme.
The Education Supplement of HK Standard published an interview of Prof.
Hsi-sheng CH'I, the programme organiser.  He said, " The training programme
is unique in Hong Kong in that it has such high level co-operation between
an entire province in China and a local tertiary institute."

3.   UPGC to report Phase III Campus Construction of HKUST
     Wen Wei Po (11/6) reported that the new Chairman of UPGC, Mr Antony
Leung, announced in a press conference that the UPGC has submitted an
Interim Report to Government and that the content of the report would be
disclosed in a few months to gather public opinion.  One of the items in the
report is the decision regarding the third phase of the HKUST campus.  The
final report after revision would be ready by June of next year.  An
important part of the report would be about the development of higher degree
education.

4.   "HK will be China's Silicon Valley"
     The 18/6 issue of Window, an English magazine published in HK, carried
an article on an interview of Inchcape boss Paul Cheng, who predicts that HK
will become China's Silicon Valley.  Mr Cheng thinks that this vision would
happen only after 1997, and would be driven by the combination of a
government committee and HKUST.  He said, "Together they could come up with
a strategic plan to push Hong Kong's R&D role aggressively."

5.   HK: Leading Force in South China
     VC/P's speech in the conference "High Technology and Profitability for
the 21st Century" was reported in the May issue of Computer World HK.  He
was mentioned as saying that HK wants to become a leading force in Southern
China.  He suggests the Government to take an approach somewhere between
Singapore and Taiwan, and should treat technology as another part of the
infrastructure that needs increased funding.

6.   Sculpture and installation art exhibition to be staged at UST
     Express (14/6) picked up our press release on the event to be held in
10/93.  The event will be jointly presented by the Arts Endowment Committee
of UST and the HK Arts Centre in October.
(Note: This item was also mentioned in review no. 25/6.)

7.   Technical Communication Presentation Award 1992-93
     Sing Tao Daily (17/6), Ta Kung Pao (24/6), and New Evening Post (25/6)
reported on this event organised by Language Centre in collaboration with a
computer company.  The event is a programme designing competition on sports
field booking.  45 teams participated out of which four entered the final
stage.

8.   International Congress of Mathematicians
     The Chinese Mathematical Society is applying to host the 1998-2002
International Congress of Mathematicians in Beijing.  Visiting Scholar of
UST, renowned mathematician Prof. Yang Le was quoted to be in support of
this application in Wen Wei Po (25/5).

9.   Symposium of Accounting Research



     This symposium organised by the Accounting Department was reported by
South China Morning Post (24/6) and HK Daily News (22/6).  In the report by
SCMP, Prof. Jevons Lee was quoted as warning that the abuse of loopholes in
the Chinese accounting system will be worse off in the future as China grows
into a market economy.  Prof. Joel Demski of the Yale School of Organisation
and Management was also quoted as warning that economic transition such as
China results in widespread abuse of the system in companies.

10.  VC/P talks about need to use Putonghua
     The Young Post of South China Morning Post (10/6) and Sing Tao Daily
(17/6) covered the 46th speech day of Pui Kiu Middle School, which was
attended by VC/P.  SCMP quoted Prof. Woo as urging HK to use Putonghua and
simplified characters.  He was also quoted that he hopes to change the
medium of instruction at HKUST gradually from pure English to bilingual.

11.  Prof. Kwok Hoi-Sing's article on liquid crystal technology
     HK Economic Journal (22/6) carried an article written by Prof. Kwok on
liquid crystal technology.

12.  Dr Joseph Y LIN's article on Game Theory
     HK Economic Journal (23/6) published Dr Lin's article on Game Theory,
illustrating the concept of Nash Equilibrium by a story.

13.  "HK lags behind in technology"
     The Young Post of SCMP (18/6) reported that VC/P, guest of honour of
the graduating ceremony of Tak Nga Secondary School, elaborated on the
captioned subject and urged HK to catch up with the other "little dragons".

14.  HK wins democracy debate
     Prof. Edward Chien of the Division of Humanities was among the panel of
judges in the Intervarsity Debating Contest 1993 organised by CUHK's Office
of Student Affairs. The HK team, represented by CUHK, defeated the team from
the National University of Singapore.  The report was carried by Young Post
(18/6).

15.  Get down to business
     The Young Post (7/6) reported that application forms for the "Business
Administration Paper of the Year 1993", an inter-college thesis competition
for full-time undergraduate business students, are available in HKUST and
other tertiary institutions.  The closing date for entries is 17 July.

16.  HKUST adopts NT as key platform
     Computer World HK, June issue, reported that HKUST has launched an
ambitious programme to make Microsoft Windows NT a major plank in its
information environment.

17.  The Futures Market of China
     The third part of this article, written by Dr Eric C Chang of the
Finance and Economic Department, was published in HK Economic Journal
(18/6).

18.  "The Modernisation of Hainan and Taiwan Experience" Seminar
     HK Daily News (24/6) and Ta Kung Pao (24/6) picked up our press release
issued on 23/6 about the seminar, which will be held on 27-28 July.

Note:
This review is mainly based on newspaper clippings on UST received within
the week.  Enquiries and suggestions can be made to office of Public Affairs
(ext. 6305 or ext. 6306).  A set of the clippings is available in the
Reference Section of the Library (where items may be photocopied if



desired).  This review is for information only. All information recorded
here is as reported in the original articles. Names and terms are translated
from the Chinese as best we are able when official translations are not
immediately available. The only English dailies in HK are South China
Morning Post (SCMP) and Hong Kong Standard (HKS).


